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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
          NEWSLETTER – 9th October 2020
  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Local Lockdown
Thank you again for your continuing support in relation to Covid regulations and guidelines. Over the last 6 weeks many parents have taken precautions and care when children have shown symptoms of Covid, keeping them away from school and gaining tests. Others have isolated following contact with positive cases as explained in the guidelines. We are seeing many adults wearing masks around school at drop off and pick up and adhering to the times and social distancing measures.  All of this is helping our school and wider community to remain safe, so thank you.  
As a town, Hartlepool went into local lockdown last Saturday, due to concerns over the rising number of positive cases. This has meant new restrictions for all residents.  The main implications for all our families are that you must not mix with those from outside your immediate household inside or outside. We have been asked to remind parents that children should not be meeting up to ‘play out.’  There have been sightings of a number of children gathering in the park and around the streets in Seaton Carew. We have emailed the Government Guidelines for your reference.
School Meals
If you wish to change your child’s school meal arrangement then please email the school office before the end of half term.  School meals are currently £2.05 per day and should be paid for weekly in advance, using ParentPay.

Parental Consultations

We are currently viewing a range of software to enable us to carry out parental consultations virtually. We are looking to hold them on the weeks commencing 9th & 16th of November. We will let you know the details as soon as we have the technology in place.
Winter Coats

Now that the weather is changing can we please ask that children come to school in appropriate outdoor clothing i.e. waterproof winter coat, hat and gloves.  Can you also please make sure that all items of clothing are clearly labelled with the child’s name and year group.
Late Drop off and Collections
We have noticed an increase in pupils arriving late and being collected late.  Can we remind parents of the following start and finish times that MUST be adhered to due to Covid guidelines.  The Attendance Officer will be doing a register check at the end of this month and he will be monitoring the pupils with late registration marks.

Nursery 
Morning 8.30 am       Afternoon 11.30 am
Rec 

8.40 am

Y1 

8.40 am

Y3

8.40 am

Y5 

8.40 am 

Y2

8.45 am

Y4 

8.45 am

Y6 

8.45 am
We will therefore close the gates prompt at 8.50 am.

As collection takes slightly longer, to ensure each child goes to correct parent or guardian, our collection times will remain the same.

Nursey

11.30 am/3.10 pm

Rec 

3.00.pm

Y1 

2.50 pm

Y3 

2.50 pm

Y5 

2.50 pm

Y2 

3.00 pm

Y4 

3.00 pm

Y6 

3.00 pm
Any child who is not collected by 3.10pm will go into our childcare facility to be supervised safely until they are collected.  This will however incur a childcare supervision fee.  Can I politely remind you to telephone school if you have an issue and cannot collect your child on time or if someone else is collecting your child for you. 

In Memory of Mr Mason

Mr Mason’s wife, Fiona and daughter, Scarlett would like to thank everyone for their support and donations made to Alice House Hospice Fundraiser in memory of Richard.  The amount raised totalled just over £3,300.  Fiona said that Richard would have been delighted at the amount raised and completely over whelmed at some of the lovely comments people have made on the fundraising page.  The generosity of everyone in donating has been amazing and will really help the Hospice to continue to support other patients and their families.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








